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Recent News

Dates for your diary

It was a fantastic day for Compass as we performed so well in what was
a first competition for many of our students. 
Exceptional performances from both teams: the year 8 team won 2/3
matches, 9-0 wins twice and an 8-1 loss against a very experienced
team.
 Our older team won all of their matches 6-3, 7-2 and 8-1! 

Thursday 1st December - Year 8 Parents’ Evening 4:00 - 6:00 p.m.
Friday 2nd December - Staff Inset Day, School closed to pupils
Tuesday 6th December - Parent Coffee Morning 9:00 - 10:00 a.m.
Friday 9th December - Talent show - 5:00 - 6:30 p.m. (Early Closure for pupils 1 p.m.)
Friday 16th December - Last day of term (Early closure - 1:00 p.m.)
Wednesday 4th January – All pupils return 8:35 a.m. 
 

Greenhouse Glory!

Year 11 have been thinking about their career aspirations.
Every student has met with the career guidance councillor to discuss
their future plans.
These sessions have been so helpful, with many students now really
clear on the pathway to their success! 

Thinking About Careers

Remembrance Day

To mark remembrance day, our students led a poignant  whole school
assembly. A two minute silence was observed by all on Friday
morning and  Mr Huntley and our head students attended the
remembrance event in Bermondsey at the  West Lane memorial. 



                                                           

Every year, we run a social action projects to raise money for charities and our local
communities. Pupils have sold ice creams, cakes and sponged teachers, all in the
name of good causes!

We were recognised for all our hard work with this certificate. £5000 is an incredible
achievement – a huge well done to all involved.

Working lunches
We have introduced working lunches to give students the
opportunity to speak to  a range of professionals. 
The first  of these saw many students attend to meet a pilot!
They found out what it is like to fly an aeroplane, how to become a
pilot and had the opportunity to ask questions.
Our next working lunch is with economist, Bridget Rosewell OBE.

First Give Recognition

Collaborative curriculum

Science and Art combined to create some stunning pieces
of work. Students in year 8  art classes completed a series of
experiments with media in order to understand different
properties. Students had to hypothesize before each
experiment and reflect on the results.  Some amazing
outcomes, well done year 8!  

The Lord Mayor's show

Another fantastic fortnight of positives awarded, a total of 23,824! .
Year 7 were again our highest scoring year group with 6,756 positives
awarded. Our top 3 scoring Learning families were 7BMA  7WSE and
9GAH.  Remember each student receives 5 positives for 100%
weekly attendance! Let's see if we can reach over 30,000 positives
in the next forthnight!

Positive Potential  

Compass students were invited by the Master Pewterer, Wendy Joseph KC, to
enjoy the Lord Mayor's Show on Saturday 12th November, followed by a delightful
sit-down lunch at the splendid Pewterers' Hall. The show dates back to the early
13th century, when a desperate King John allowed the City of London to appoint its
own Mayor. The King insisted that each newly-elected Mayor should come to
Westminster and swear loyalty to the Crown, and the Mayor of London has been
making that journey for over 800 years. 


